Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board 

Regular Meeting Minutes

November 4, 2010
Public Safety Building

Open Action Items:

	Due date
	Responsibility
	Action Item

	12/2/2010
	Gmeindl
	90.  Contact absent members of the BB and ask them what it would take to get them to participate.

	12/2/2010
	Spencer
	123.  Contact the local AAA regarding possible collaboration with the BB.

	12/2/2010
	Zerbe
	124.  Discuss the possibility of WVU becoming a Bicycle Friendly university with the SGA president. 

	12/2/2010
	Wamsley
	127. Reorganize parking committee; define lockers and operations; inform Tom Arnold.

	12/2/2010
	Post
	129.  Gather information on the cost of a bike rodeo/youth cycling event to add to the Transportation Enhancement Program Intent-to-Propose.

	12/2/2010
	Gmeindl
	130.  Send the LAB’s “Cycling Skills for Kids” curriculum to the BB.

	12/2/2010
	Hein
	131.  Document ideas/background information for a Youth Cycling Program, with the Youth Bike Education class being one component of it.

	12/21/2010
	Gmeindl
	132. Invite Terrence Moore to January BB meeting.

	11/11/2010
	All
	133.  Ride the Bike Route to validate the bike route/signage map.


Meeting Minutes:

Agenda Item 1 (Schmooze time) 

The November 2010 monthly meeting of the Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board (BB) was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Public Safety Building by Chairman Frank Gmeindl with the following members attending:

· Frank Gmeindl, Jim Rye, Betsy Shogren, gunnar Shogren, Don Spencer, Derek Springston, Jonathan Rosenbaum, Jonathan Zerbe, Marilyn Newcome, Aira Burkhart, and Chip Wamsley. 
· Absent members: Chet Parsons, Hugh Kierig, and Alice Vernon. 
· Visitors: Nick Hein, Ryan Post
Agenda Item 2 (Agenda)

The agenda was approved without change.
Agenda Item 3 (Minutes of Last Meeting)
          The minutes from the October meeting were approved without change.  
Agenda Item 4 (Action Items)

· #71 – Closed.  

· #90 – Open. 

· #122 – Closed.  Both Jonathon Z. and Hugh received a copy of the American Bicyclists article on Bicycle Friendly universities.  

· #123 – Open.

· #124 – Open.  Jonathon Z. plans to meet with the SGA president next week re: WVU becoming a Bicycle Friendly university.

· #125 – Closed. The business card design is finished.  Frank will ask Jeff Mikorski about printing options. 

· #126 – Closed (Topic #9 on agenda)

· #127 – Open.

· #128 – Closed. 

Agenda Item 5 (Ripe Banana Issues) 


None.
Agenda Item 6 (Membership)

Votes were cast between Ryan Post, Gary Rodosta, Colin Dierman, and Andrew Walker to replace Don Dickerson on the BB.  Ryan Post will be the new member, pending Traffic Commission approval.  Welcome to the Board, Ryan!

Discussion, nominations, and voting for the new vice-chairman will occur at the next regularly scheduled meeting.   

Agenda Item 7 (Transportation Enhancement Program Intent to Propose)

The BB Education Committee has prepared a draft for the WV DOT Transportation Enhancement Program “Intent to Apply.”  This is the first step in submitting a proposal for grant money that would be available 10/2012.  This step lists the desired funding and summarizes the proposal and public benefit.  The BB’s proposal is for $360,000 for 3 years ($120,000/year).

The BB agreed that the intent to propose is about ready for submission, with a couple additional items.  Frank will add some detail to a few points, and Ryan Post will do some quick investigation on the potential cost of running a cycling rodeo/education event in conjunction with already existing local athletic events (bike races, triathlons, etc.).  

On a side note, Terrance Moore of New Mexico will take over as the new city manager on 12/21/10.  Don Spencer proposed that we invite him to the January BB meeting to acquaint him with the BB’s goal and objectives, as well as to find out his views about cycling.

Agenda Item 8 (Finances)

Frank displayed the Effective Bicycling Education Program Financial summary for October 2010.  All present members of the BB approved the finances.  Please note:  BB members with pending invoices do not vote to approve their own invoice.     
Agenda Item 9 (Youth Education)


The BB’s Transportation Enhancement Program Intent to Propose proposes collaboration between the BB and Positive Spin to promote youth bicycle education in the Morgantown area. Nick Hein gave a short presentation to the BB with further details on his 45-minute bike class that he has delivered to 2000+ students.  After some discussion, the BB agreed with Nick that while his class is definitely on the right track, 45 minutes is not enough time to convey some essential cycling principles. Thus, Youth Bicycle Education needs to be more of a program rather than just a class.  Frank asked Nick to write out a more comprehensive program for youths, including background information, goals, etc.  The BB will help Nick flesh out the curriculum and develop plans for a Youth Cycling Program that can be presented to the Traffic Commission and the Board of Education, with the BB’s support.  
Agenda Item 10 (Signage Map)

Derek completed and printed out maps and spreadsheets that mark the location of the proposed Share the Road signs.  This map updates the old map that had marked the locations of proposed chevrons.  Since Share the Road signs are more feasible at this point, the BB will pursue this signage at the present moment.  BB members plan to ride the routes on the map and ensure that the Share the Road signage is appropriate as assigned.  Frank will send out an email with the proposed date of the ride (tentatively 11/11/10).
Agenda Item 11 (New Action Items)

· #129 – Post: Gather information on the cost of a bike rodeo/youth cycling event to add to the Transportation Enhancement Program Intent-to-Propose

· #130 – Gmeindl: Send the LAB’s “Cycling Skills for Kids” curriculum to the BB.

· #131 – Hein: Document ideas/background information for a Youth Cycling Program, with the Youth Bike Education class being one component of it.  

· #132 – Gmeindl: Invite Terrence Moore to January BB meeting.

· #133 – All: Ride the Bike Route to validate the bike route/signage map.

Agenda Item 12 (Meeting Evaluation)

Not done due to inadequate time.
Chairman Gmeindl adjourned the meeting at ~8:50 pm.  The next meeting is planned for December 2, 2010 at 6:30 PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted this date by Betsy Shogren, 11/5/2010. 
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